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Dear Friends 

I believe for us to be in God’s will is an easy thing.  Yet we 
stray or take detours all the time. So let me ask you, dear 
ones, have you really opened up to God, lately? 

This is what I mean.  Before the daily disasters or successes, 
have you opened up to God? What might it be like to open 
up before God, and in the silence of the early morning day, 
allow God to touch your soul’s desires and your dreams?  
What would it feel like to have God examine your frustra-
tions and mistakes or triumphs?  

Now this is HUGE, as the television ads say. God is not 
simply the magical Santa Claus that answers our requests. 
We are not a people who only do good things. God is our 
Sovereign, and we are God’s, our Sovereign’s people.  We 
individually have been trusted with a “soul on board.” We 
need to know more about forgiveness, healing, mercy, and 
repentance.  We need the experience of these blessings as 
they come from God.   

This amounts to being before our Sovereign.  Every now 
and then, when my cell phone rings, I wish that it was God 
calling to chat.  God has a better way but I am required to 
take the time.  My Sovereign wants me silent, in prayer, 
awaiting direction and instruction and holy comfort.  This is 
spiritually the form of being prostrate before the Lord. It is 
a marvelous healing place to be! 

This is a prayer by theologian and writer Christoph Friedrich 
Blumhardt. I believe it is a mystic’s prayer and I invite you 
to use it before our Sovereign. 

        Lord God, we thank you that every day – through 
    good days and through days that to us seem bad –  
    we know that our lives are guided by your will, what 
    you do and what you want. For this we thank you.  
    We want to love you above everything in the world.  
    Our hearts long for you, for you are our Father. We  
    want to love and honor you with our whole lives.  
    Lord our God, bring your order into the world. Help  
    us at all times to do your will and to fulfill your  
    commandments. Amen. 
 

O Lord our Lord, how majestic you are!  

I thank God for you! 

Pastor Jim 

FLAG POLES AND  
ADVENT FLAGS  
INSTALLED 
 

New flags were installed for the Ad-
vent season.  Thanks to Scott Van-
Meter and his team at ISG who braved 
the cold and installed them  
for the church. 

        Probable Sermon Plans 

February 4 - “The Church-Wide Olympics” based on Isaiah 
        40:21-31 & Mark 1:29-39; This day Chaplains will be 
        lifted up in prayer. 
February 11  is Transfiguration Sunday – Holy Commun- 
        ion; Sermon: “Secrets in the Church” based on Mark 9:2-9. 
       This day the Camp and Conference Ministries will be  
       lifted in prayer. 
February 14  Ash Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. Holy Commun- 
       ion by Intinction and the Imposition of Ashes; Medita- 
       tion: “Soul Rest” 
February 18 - “The Church Sanctuary?” based on Genesis 9:8- 
       17 & Mark 1:9-15. This day is Blue T-Shirt Day and a  
       day of prayer for Students. 
February 25 – “Wanting To be Different” based on Genesis  
       17:1-7, 15-16 & Mark 8:31-38 

Elders on Call 
Feb 4-10-Ross Hageman and Al Combs 

Feb 11-17-Mac Tieche and Drema Davis 

Feb 18-24-Dan and Mary Calvert 

Feb 25-Mar 3-Dave Sotak and Ann Worley 

SESSION SUMMARY  
Meeting on January 29, 2018 

 

Received Todd Scott as a new member 
 

Transferred William Haslam to First Presbyterian Church,  

                    Burlington, NC 
 

Administration 

       Approved November and December 2017 Financial Reports 

       Authorized donation of $500 to Friends of Bluestone 

       Approved 2017 Annual Report 

       Approved establishment of Smith Family Fund 

       Approved use of Sanctuary on February 14th by YMCA 
 

Christian Education 

       Souper Bowl Sunday February 4th, youth will gather at Greystone.   

       Youth Mission trip this summer to Houston, TX 
 

Church Growth & Service 

       Shrove Tuesday Dinner on February 13th 

       Will be collection blankets and socks for the homeless 
 

Congregational Care 

        Presented Annual Report 

        Elders on call will begin preparing coffee on Sunday Mornings 
 

Property 

        Completed painting in Christian Ed Building 
 

Worship 

        Forte Handbell event will be on March 14, 2018 

        Davis & Elkins staff and choir will lead worship service on  

        April 29, 2018 
 

Ad Hoc “Design Team” 

        Presented findings from their meetings with all service groups. 
 

Session appointed committee to present Child Protection Policy 
 

Session received report on audit for Year End 2016 
 

Session approved dates for use of the facility by Presbytery of WV for 

Presby Prep training in 2018. 
 

Session discussed closing of YMCA Pre School at the end of March. 
 

Meeting adjourned with prayer form Rev. Burton. 
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LECTIONARY READINGS 

 

NURTURING FAITH IDEAS 
 February 4: This week show the care and compassion Jesus 
demonstrated by sharing a smile, your seat on a bus, a hug, or 
maybe a hot meal with a stranger or a neighbor. This may be just 
what they need to make their day.  
February 11: Our transformation may not be as dramatic as Je-
sus’, but take time this week to transform something in your life. 
Consider improving your prayer life, changing your attitude, or 
maybe just smiling more often.  

Blanket Sunday 
The Church Growth/Service Ministry will 
collect blankets to donate to local charities. 
New are preferable but we will gladly ac-
cept clean, used blankets also. Bring blan-
kets to church this Sunday or drop off at the office 
anytime. Thank you and blessings to you all. 

Join Us 

SHROVE TUESDAY DINNER 
Please join us for dinner at Beckley  

Presbyterian Church 
Tuesday, February 13th at 6:00 p.m. in 

Friendship Hall.  Inclement weather date will be Sunday, 
February 18th at 12:00 p.m. 
 

Contact Drema Davis to RSVP 
egeriacat@yandex.com or (304)228-4778 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

02        Jeannie Richmond 

02        Toni Bailey 

03        Barbara Gardner 

03        John Bridi 

04        Mac Tieche 

05        Marjorie McCoy 

06        Dwight Smith 

12        Nancy S. Bibb 

12        Taylor Callahan 

MEMORIALS 
                    We are grateful for the following Memorial Gifts: 

MEMORIAL GIFT FUND  
 

--In Memory of Walter Klingensmith: by Mr. & Mrs. Franklin 
Meadows 

--In Memory of Diane Wolfe:  by Dr. & Mrs. C. Richard Daniel 

--In Memory of Nelda Gallaher:  by Mr. & Mrs. James Songer 
 

MEMORY GARDEN FUND  

--In Memory of Walter Klingensmith: by Ms. Hester Thacker 
--In Memory of Nelda Gallaher:   by Ms. Hester Thacker 
--In Memory of Diane Wolfe : by Ms. Hester Thacker 

                 The Sympathy of the congregation is  extended to  
                        Daniel Gallaher on the death of his mother   

                                     Nelda Gallaher  

  Who joined the church triumphant Thursday, December 28, 2017 
 

                      The Sympathy of the congregation is extended to   
                             The Loftin family on the death of  

                                       Larry Loftin  
 Who  joined the church triumphant Wednesday, January 31, 2018                          

13       Margaret Ann Bays 

13       Sara Morris 

14       Evelyn Aubrey 

14       Terry McGill 

14       Ned H. Ragland, Jr. 

19       Kimberly Otte 

22       Wynn Davis 

26       Virginia McGraw 

27       Charles Lucas 

FEBRUARY 

Wanted: Website/Facebook  
Communication is the lifeblood of the church. 
BPC is in need of church member or not with 
the necessary skill sets to maintain our church 
website and Facebook sites. If you, one of your 
children, grandchildren, friends or associates have the necessary 
expertise, please contact me or Pastor Jim (803) 225-4051 or 
Drema Davis, Church Growth/Service at 304.228.4778 or  
egeriacat@yandex.com 

Thanks 
A most grateful thank you to all who 
took part in the Adopt-A-Family mis-
sion. Due to the generosity and time of 

the church and members we were able to donate a nice 
Christmas gift to approximately 135 children at Head 
Start and Pinehaven. 
God’s blessings to you all. 
                            The Church Growth/Service Mission. 

Monday, February 5 

9:00 a.m.-PW Meeting 

Noon-AA Meeting-Ed Bldg. 
 

Tuesday, February 6 

9:00 a.m.-Shepherdôs Ctr- 

                Fellowship Hall 

6:30 p.m.-Cub Scouts 

8:00 p.m.-AA Meeting- 

                 Ed Bldg. 
 

Wednesday, February 7 
11:00 a.m.-The Carpenters 

                   Corner 

12:00 p.m.-AA Meeting- 

                  Ed Bldg 

 

Thursday, February 8 
12:00 p.m.-AA Meeting- 

                 Ed Bldg 

6:00 p.m.-Handbells 

7:15 p.m.-Choir 
 

Friday, February 9 
8:00 p.m.-AA Meeting- 

                Ed Bldg. 
 

Saturday, February 10 

12:00 p.m.-PW Luncheon 
 

Sunday, February 11 
9:45 a.m.-Sunday School 

10:55 a.m.-Worship with  

             Holy Communion 

7:00 p.m.-Worship on 99.5 FM 

February 4 
Isa. 40:20-31;  

Psalm 147:1-11, 20c; 
1Cor. 9:16-23;  
Mark 1:29-39 

 

February 11 
        Transfiguration  

           of the Lord 

2 Kings 2:1-12;  
Psalm 50:1-6; 
2 Cor. 4:3-6;  
Mark 9:2-9 

February 18 
Gen 9:8-17;  

Psalm 25:1-10; 
1 Peter 3:18-22;  

Mark 1:9-15 

 
February 25 

Gen 17:1-7, 15-16;  
Psalm 22:23-31; 
Rom 4:13-25;  
Mark 8:31-38 

The Souper Bowl of Caring  
utilizes the Super Bowl Weekend in America to mobilize 

young people to fight hunger and poverty in their local 

communities.  Our youth will be participating in this by 

collecting monetary and food donations on Sunday, Feb-

ruary 4.  100% of the money and 

food is then given directly to a lo-

cal charity of the groups 

choice.  Please help us support this 

great cause by bringing food and/

or a monetary donation that Sun-

day!                                -Christian Ed & Campus Ministry 
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